September 10, 2019 Practice/IV Therapy Advisory Committee

Kansas State Board of Nursing
Landon State Office Building

Practice/IV Therapy Advisory Committee Minutes

September 10, 2019

TIME: 3:00 p.m. —3:15 p.m. Location: LSOB, Room 1051

Committee members:

Staff:

Call to order:

Review onsite packet:

Add/Rev. Agenda:

Announcements:

Minutes:

Complaints/concerns:

Practice
Unfinished Business

School Nurse and Epi Kits:

Mandy Karstetter, LPN, Chair

Julianna Rieschick, RN, MSN, NEA-BC, V. Chair
Rebecca Sander, MSN, RN

Christina Blanton, RN, BSN

Julie Brown, BSN, RN

Scott Lemmon, LPN — absent with prior notice
Jenanne Gerstenkorn, MSN, RN

Sharon Morris, MSN, RN

Sherri Brown, RN, BSN — absent with prior notice

Linda Davies, BSN, RN, Education Specialist
Amanda Huguenin, Administrative Specialist

The Practice/IV Therapy Committee was called to order by
Mandy Karstetter, LPN, Chair, at 3:07 p.m.

There were no onsite packet.

There was no addition/revision to the agenda. It was moved
to approve the agenda as written. Motion #2
Rieschick/Morris Adopted.

There were no announcements.

The minutes from the June 11, 2019 were reviewed. It was
moved to approve the June 11, 2019 Practice/IV Therapy
Committee minutes as written. Motion #1
Rieschick/Blanton Adopted.

There were no complaints/concerns.

S. Morris reported meeting with Fred Patton and KS
Medical Society over their concerns. They wanted the
position authority amended and had questions regarding
implementation. S. Morris also met with Board of
Pharmacy and will get a report out on that meeting. Would
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New Business

1V Therapy
New Business

FY19 Annual Report Data:

Unfinished Business

Status of Regulation Revisions:
K.AR. 60-16-101
K.A.R. 60-16-103
K.AR. 60-16-104

Adjourn:

September 10, 2019 Practice/IV Therapy Advisory Committee

like to have stock of Epi pens and Albuterol. Tabled for
December meeting

There was no new business for Practice.

L. Davies discussed the Annual Report data. Stated that the
IV certification goes into MyLo Licensing software but has
found that it does not sync to NURSYS. The employer
therefore, must check the KSBN Verification Database for
IV Certification status of the LPN. A letter addressed to the
LPN achieving IV Certification has been modified to
include this language to further educate their employers.
Data from the annual report also indicated that there was a
drop to 87% in the Pass Rate for LPN’s taking the IV
Therapy Certification Course. From a conversation with all
IV Therapy providers, it was mentioned that this drop
might be due to the didactic portion being done online.
Providers also reported that their classes may be full but are
noticing that they have a last-minute withdrawal which
makes it difficult to take an LPN off the wait list. .

L. Davies reported that regulations K.A.R. 60-16-101,
K.AR. 60-16-103 and K.A.R. 60-16-104 are going forward
through the process. They are now posted for public
comment and there is a public hearing scheduled for
November 1, 2019. They should be brought before the
Board in December.

It was moved to adjourn the meeting. Motion #3

Rieschick/J. Brown Adopted. Meeting adjourned at 3:15
p.m.
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